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JetBlue Headquarters
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18-20 January 2011
Introduction

The Weather Evaluation Team (WET) held a meeting at JetBlue University in Orlando FL on January 18-20, 2011.  Tom Lloyd welcomed everyone and informed the WET members of all the logistics of the building.  Kevin Johnston welcomed Shawn McClosky to the WET as the new ATCSCC representative.  Everyone in attendance introduced themselves.

Kevin went over the agenda for the next two days and mentioned that information on the results of the 2010 LCH/CoSPA evaluation will not be available until Steve Bradford is debriefed.  The evaluation results may be available in one to two weeks.  Starr McGettigan will provide a briefing on the operational suitability of LCH & CoSPA.
CoSPA and LCH Report Status

Starr McGettigan presented a briefing on the operational suitability of CoSPA and LCH that will become part of this summary.
Starr mentioned that people should be cautious when viewing the results of the LCH evaluation due to the lack of use by participants because it was on a shared display while CoSPA had its own display. This could mislead the audience reading the report.  The survey results had a large range and there is a lot of variability in the data.

On briefing page #21, training will assist in letting users know this is not radar.

For situational awareness, there is a graph depicting the use of the product vs. how much a user likes the product.

Starr reminded everyone there are a lot more results coming in yet.

Starr will be briefing Steve Bradford on January 21 and the assumption is that all the information will be released after that date.

The CSG will receive a LCH/CoSPA brief on February 4.  The WET has a bi-weekly meeting on February 1, but Starr is not available to brief the WET.  Starr is unavailable February 1-3.
Kevin and Starr mentioned that the data is available from last year’s HITL and the data may be used for the table top demonstration for operational bridging (OB).
Operational Bridging presentation

Tom Lloyd presented the draft version of the OB presentation he will brief next week at the Aviation, Range and Aerospace Meteorology (ARAM) convention in Seattle, WA.  The presentation will not be part of this summary as it was still work in process.

Extended Convective Forecast Product

Pat Murphy stated there will be an update to have the ECFP updated 4 times per day instead of the current one time per day.  The ECFP will forecast out to 3 days.  NWS is currently developing an archive feature as well.  This feature may be available in March or April.  NWS is also investigating masking of radar echo tops data from the Short Range Ensemble Forecast (SREF) data and this may be implemented in 2012.
Aviation Impact Guidance for Convective Weather (AIGCW)

John Huhn stated he provided Pat Murphy a Product Description document on AIGCW.  The Aviation Weather Service (AWC) will then create an experimental product and disseminate the information.  The Storm Prediction Center (SPC) will be the location to view the AIGCW.

Operational Information System (OIS)

Kevin stated that the update for Government related static weather links was not updated as anticipated in January, but will occur in February.

Weather Impact Traffic Index (WITI)

Kevin stated Rich Jehlen has been orchestrating the WITI efforts, but as a post analysis tool only.  Rich believes WITI is not for operational use and a telcon was held to determine how users would like to use WITI.  There is a follow-up telcon next week on the same topic.  One of the topics is where the funding for this effort would come from.  This is all work in progress.  To date, there is no commitment from any interested party on WITI based on the proposal the WET provided last summer.
Wind Compression

Everette Whitfield stated that both AJP and AJW should be involved with this task.  Everette suggested that the WET may want to investigate the development of a Concept of Operations (ConOps) or Concept of Use (ConUse) document for the Path Based Shear tool, or at least a skeleton outline of how the tool would be used.  After that, Everette indicated that it may be able to be entered into the FAA funding stream.  Rich Jehlen has seen the proposal to move forward for the Path Based Shear tool.

Wednesday, January 19
Review
Kevin mentioned that the Spaceflight Meteorological Group (SMG) is on GoTo meeting.

Kevin and Tom went over the day’s agenda and that the OB brainstorming paper will be a large focus today.  The WET needs to determine where to use the impact, translation, and conversion.

Operational Bridging Document (brainstorming)

The OB paper was reviewed and edited during discussions and will be provided as part of this summary.  Referencing this document, 7B is similar to Adobe Pro connect.
The area defined for this activity is AFP5 and AFP8.  Cleveland/Washington, Boston and NY with select terminals.  This is for the geographical scope of this document.

Shawn will assist the WET to define the criteria for OB. Criteria for jet ways is important to the terminals.
The criteria and adjustment the WET is doing for the OB and the demonstration is for “now” and not the TFMS CCFP 2012 updates.  Warren stated the WET may want to consider having the end state in the demonstration so it would provide more useful information once completed.
AWC does not have the resources for a one month demonstration.  One week is acceptable though.  There may be a need to coordinate with SMG, at SMG, for training – so there may be costs involved.  If AWC is the lead on the live demonstration, the demonstration should be held at AWC’s Aviation Weather Test Bed (AWTB).  If someone else is the lead, they too should be at the AWC.  In summary, AWC should be the location for the live demonstration.  The live demonstration is tentatively planned for the one week in August 2011.  The week would a “blitz” style that depends on weather conditions.  It would be performed in a shadow mode also.  AWC would lead the demonstration and bring in industry resources, but it would be a joint (collaborative) effort.
For software use during the demonstration, a suggestion was to investigate the use of Pigeon.  Pigeon has an archive feature that may be beneficial to the demonstration.
The WET would like to prove that the OB process improves decision making.  The WET will need to decide whether this will be continuous or not.  

Pat Murphy asked how the WET will decide if the demonstration is successful.  A suggestion of developing measures of success was offered.  For metrics/success, the WET needs to ask how we know what it did and what it was supposed to do.  
The WET needs a detailed plan for the August demonstration in the next few months.  In addition, the WET needs to develop a table top test plan.

Kevin stated he will need to coordinate with Jaime Figueroa to receive authorization/approval to use his resources for the demonstrations.

For the table top demonstration, there will need to be scenarios developed.  The WET needs people to work this issue.  They would need to view the scenarios and determine how they would work.  Someone would have to travel to Atlantic City to view the scenarios.  Also, the WET needs to determine the resources required and receive authorizations.  This all will be coordinated with Jaime and Kevin stated he will be working this.
Rick Ducharme and Jack Hayes met on January 7th and agreed to meet once per quarter.  Kevin stated this is excellent news for cross collaboration.
There was a question whether OB remains if funding for LCH is not provided.  The response was that OB remains.

Survey Monkey Results

Stewart Stepney (FAA) presented results from a survey of users using various weather products.  The presentation will not be part of this summary due to some restricted content.  As such, Robert Lee and Warren Qualley excused themselves from the meeting room and were not present during this presentation.
WET Priorities
Meteorological Data Collection and Reporting System (MDCRS) was discussed and it’s meteorological data from aircraft.  It provides significant benefits to weather forecasting and modeling.  It is currently an industry/Government cost sharing of 50/50.  The Government costs are shared equally by the FAA and NWS.  There are benefits derived from MDCRS for all types of weather.  The WET should have an input to the process and is waiting to find out the results from ATA and associated actions.  

The Aviation Weather Group (AWG) is working the policy with the airlines to receive the downloads from the aircraft.  They will provide a status next spring.  
Tom Lloyd stated he distributed an email last week on MDCRS and the response was that there was industry consensus that it should be on the WET priority list.

OB remains as the WET #1 priority, even if LCH is not funded.

Thursday, January 20

Future Meetings

The April CDM meeting may now be held at JetBlue.  A decision will be made in the next couple of weeks.

For Montreal, there are many hotels in the complex where the meeting will be held.  There are many hotel shuttles to and from the airport.  The WET will receive a tour of the aviation center.

The WET will meet with the NavCanada equivalent WET team.  
WET members that are planning to attend the meeting in Montreal should plan to arrive on May 23rd.  Both May 24th and May 25th will be full days.  At a minimum, May 26 will be ½ day.

Outreach
The AMS/ARAM involvement with OB should be well received next week. 

The AWC CDM Roadshow will be one day that will contain the ATC 101 course and information on the National Traffic Management (50113) course. The second day will focus on CDM and their activities.  As a note, NWS now attends the 50113 course and NWS feedback has been very positive.  
There is an NBAA S&D meeting in Savannah, GA the week of February 7 and CDM will have a one hour presentation.

The FET is going to Embry-Riddle in March.  Kevin stated that there may be opportunities for a small group of WET members to attend to cross collaborate on several tasks being worked.  

The next ARAM meeting will be held in Los Angeles in August.  There should be an update provided on OB during ARAM.  Abstracts are due by April 1.
There is an NBAA meeting in October that the WET may want a few people to attend.

There is a technical symposium in Atlantic City in the middle of May for ATCA.

There is an ATCA meeting in October at the Gaylord National Convention.

MDCRS

Tom Lloyd stated the ATA Meteorological Committee wants the WET to be ready to support the MDCRS effort. Tom mentioned that he will have additional information on this in two weeks.  ATA has historically had a meteorological committee, but it was disbanded several years ago.  It has now been restored. An informal meteorological committee has met informally for several years.  They went back to the ATA Operations Council and suggested another meteorological committee be stood up and it was approved.  The group informed the ATA what they could do. The Ops Council said that it wanted the Meteorological Committee to work on Wind Compression as its top priority. Rick Curtis is the chairman.  Other people 
are: Tom Fahey, Kory, Mel Bradley, Randy Baker, Des Keany, Kris Kimmons, Tom Lloyd, and Tim Matusewski.

Matt Lorentson stated there may be some National Weather Association (NWA) with MDCRS and the WET.

Operational Bridging

For demonstrations, resources are required.  The WET needs to provide information to the FCT and FET also.

Pat Murphy, John, Larry, and Jeff volunteered to review and work with the demonstration scenarios. Tom Lloyd will be a back-up for Jeff.

Kevin stated he will know whether the demonstration will be approved by February 15th.  The WET will need some technical center resources as well.  The WET will need Starr’s resources to perform the table top demonstration.
People that will participate in the table top demonstration need to be different people that participated in last year’s LCH/CoSPA exercise.

The same people will need to build our scenarios.  They will need to build them into Starr’s scenarios, and keep the scenarios simple.
Steve Abelman has a new position at the FAA, Team Lead for the Aviation Weather Research Program, and will be an advocate for weather programs to Jaime.

Other

On January 21st, the CDM Sub-teams are meeting with the NextGen I&I office.  This is the first time that they are meeting.
The WET needs to meet with the FET.

Kevin met with the NOMs to discuss OB and they fully understand and support it.

WET: Tom Lloyd’s industry back-up is Kris Kimmons.

WET: Kevin’s FAA back-up is Shawn McClosky.

There will be an LCH/CoSPA presentation to the CSG on February 4.  It will be briefed by Starr and Jenny Colavito.

The WET may brief the CSG at the end of February on both OB and the OB table top demonstration.

Actions
1. WET determine a time for Starr to present results of LCH/CoSPA to the WET prior to the CSG receiving the presentation.

2. Pat Murphy to provide Todd information on ECFP and what is occurring.  Todd will forward to the WET.  The information will include a summary and a timeline.
3. The WET determine if a ConOps or ConUse document should be prepared for the Path Based Shear tool.

4. Matt Fronzak to provide clarification on OB regarding the classification of translation, impact, and conversion.
5. Shawn to define the criteria for OB.  It will be more focused in the terminal area. Shawn will have it completed in one week.  John Huhn will assist upon request.  AFP 5, 6, and 8 will be defined.  
6. WET determine if the 2012 to CCFP updates should be part of the demonstration.

7. WET develop a test plan for the table top demonstration.

8. WET develop a detailed test plan for August live demonstration.

9. For demonstrations, determine what has to be done, who is to do it, and by when.

10. Kevin will coordinate with Jaime to receive authorization for demonstrations.

11. Kevin will determine the status of the Montreal trip so Gov’t personnel can proceed with applying for a Gov’t passport.

12. Todd send list of WET members on distribution to Tom Lloyd and Kevin.  Todd to provide recommendations for any potential changes.

13. Warren investigating the ATCA Atlantic City & Gaylord for content to determine if there is a possibility for a presentation of OB by the WET.
14. Nic to provide Montreal address to Todd for dissemination. 

15. WET (Kevin and Tom Lloyd) decide whether to brief (OB and table top demonstration) the CSG within the next 1 ½ months.

16. Tom Lloyd to determine an industry person for the OB Platform.

Meeting Attendance
	Last Name
	First Name
	Organization
	Email
	Phone

	Collins
	Brian
	SouthWest
	Brian.Collins@wnco.com
	214-792-3162

	Lemire
	Pat
	FAA
	Patrick.m.lemire@faa.gov
	612-713-4051

	Harder
	Todd
	TASC Inc.
	Todd.harder@auatac.com
	703-227-8631

	White
	Bill
	FAA
	Thomas.w.White@faa.gov
	678-524-8841

	Sarver
	Jeff
	UPS
	jsarver@ups.com
	502-359-7075

	McClosky
	Shawn
	FAA
	Shawn.McClosky@faa.gov
	703-904-4530

	Lee
	Robert
	AvMet
	lee@avmet.com
	571-748-3129

	Gempler*
	Kory
	FedEx
	kjgempler@fedex.com
	901-397-8454

	Huhn
	John
	MITRE
	jhuhn@mitre.org
	703-983-2050

	Johnston
	Kevin
	FAA
	Kevin.L.Johnston@faa.gov
	703-904-4414

	Kosak*
	John
	NBAA
	jkosak@NBAA.org
	703-326-3819

	Qualley
	Warren
	Harris
	wqualley@harris.com
	202-729-3725

	Murphy
	Pat
	NOAA
	Michael.Pat.Murphy@noaa.gov
	816-584-7239

	McGettigan*
	Starr
	FAA
	starr.mcgettigan@faa.gov
	609-485-5936

	Colavito*
	Jenny
	FAA
	Jenny.Colavito@faa.gov
	202-385-7187

	Phaneuf*
	Mark
	AvMet
	mphaneuf@avmet.com
	703-351-5647

	Van SpeyBroeck*
	Kurt
	SMG
	kurt.m.vanspeybroeck@nasa.gov
	281-483-1042

	Garner*
	Tim
	SMG
	
	

	Brody*
	Frank
	SMG
	 frank.brody-1@nasa.gov
	

	Stepney*
	Stewart
	FAA
	Stewart.stepney@faa.gov
	202-385-7182

	Sultan
	Roger
	FAA
	Roger.sultan@faa.gov
	202-385-4320

	Whitfield
	Everette
	FAA
	Everette.whitfield@faa.gov
	202-385-7192

	Tucker
	Matt
	NATCA
	MTucker@natca.net
	904-860-4214

	Meyer
	Darin
	MIT/LL
	darinm@ll.mit.edu
	407-855-3593

	Major
	Nic
	MSC
	nicolas.major@ec.gc.ca
	514-283-9969

	Larkin
	Larry
	FAA, STMC, ZDV
	Larry.Larkin@faa.gov
	303-651-4202

	Lloyd
	Tom
	Jet Blue
	thomas.lloyd2@jetblue.com
	718-709-3260

	Fronzak
	Matt
	Mitre
	mfronzak@mitre.org
	703-983-4239

	Lorentson
	Matt
	NOAA
	Matthew.lorentson@noaa.gov
	703-925-3135


*Person was on GoTo meeting for select periods of time.
�Who’d I miss?


�Not sure what this means.  Please clarify.






